
 
                                                                                                                                                                                
LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL 

 

BULLETIN NO. 906 

 

Date:     Friday 25
th

 January, 2019 

 

January 2019 

Monday 28
th

– Swimming Gala Trials for Form 4 – UVI at Bingley Baths – no swimming for Form 1 this 

week 

Monday 28
th

 – YHA York Residential meeting for parents of LVI & UVI – 3.45pm LVI classroom 

Tuesday 29
th

 – Dr Hinchliffe, Headmaster at Bradford Grammar School – 8.45am in the school hall to talk 

to parents from Form 3 – UVI re moving on to senior schools 

Tuesday 29
th

 – Form 1 screening – Bingley Nursing Team 

Tuesday 29
th

 – U9 Hockey Festival against Gateways  at Adel Hockey Club 

Wednesday 30
th

 – U 11 Football against Moorfield School 7 Brackenfield School at home – 2.15pm 

 

Coming Soon 

Tuesday 5
th

 February – Ilkley Toy Museum visit for Form 2 

 

Friday 15
th

 February – school closes for half term 

Monday 25
th

 February – School Re-opens 

 

Saturday 2
nd

 March – Swimming Gala  

Monday – 4
th

 March – Parent Consultation 6.00pm – 8.00pm 

Tuesday 5
th

 March  - Parent Consultations 4.00pm – 6.00pm 

 

 

Firstly, a huge congratulations to Mrs Thompson and all her team following an impromptu visit from the 

Environmental Health Department of Bradford Council.  Following a rigorous inspection of the kitchen, 

procedures and record keeping, we passed with flying colours to retain out 5* rating.  Well done Mrs 

Thompson we are very proud of this accolade. 

 

On Tuesday evening we welcomed Mr James Lockwood, Headmaster of Woodhouse Grove School, who 

talked to parents about applying to senior schools and the new Woodhouse Grove criteria for entrance at 

Year 7.  Thank you to all parents who came along to support the evening. 

 

Yesterday the whole school helped celebrate the schools 31
st

 birthday by watching a performance of Snow 

White & The Seven Dwarfs by M&M Productions.  The children really embraced the theme along with the 

staff and we all had a terrific afternoon.  A huge thank you to The Friends for providing this wonderful treat 

for the children and to Mrs Rothwell for coming to watch it with us. 

 

 

 
 

@LadyLanePark 

 

Instagram 

ladylanepark 



 

 

 

 

Our YHA York residential meetings for LVI and UVI is on Monday straight after school in the LVI classroom 

and Mrs Arnold will be handing out some further information on the trip.  Homework Club this week is 

cancelled due to this event. 

 

Please make a diary note that next Tuesday, Dr Hinchliffe , the  Headmaster of Bradford Grammar School 

will be coming in to school at 8.45am in the hall to talk about the senior school procedure and the criteria 

for entrance at Year 7.  This is aimed at all parents from Form 3- UVI, again a wonderful opportunity if this 

might be one of the schools you are considering for your child in the future. 

 

Please could we ask that all the children come to school in their duffle coats, last week, with temperatures 

plummeting, we had a number of children without a coat at all!  Also,  If you feel that your child needs his 

school jogging pants to play out in or at lunchtimes, please put these in your child’s pump bag and they can 

pop them over the top of their shorts, however inside school it is very warm! 

 

Mr N Saunders & Staff 

 

 

 

 

Swimming Badges 

 

As you all know, we are moving to be a cashless school, in the future when your child has been awarded a 

swimming badge, you will need to pay for this through your on line School Money, Eduspot account.  As 

usual, you will receive a text letting you know that the payment is due and following payment, your child’s 

badge will be awarded in our usual Friday assembly.  

Mrs S Wright & Miss S Raw 

 

 

Swimming Gala 

There will be no swimming on Monday 28th January for Form 1 only.  Form 2 and Form 3 will be swimming 

as normal. This is due to Some children in the Juniors going down to the baths to participate in the trials for 

the Junior Schools Swimming Gala. 

Children in the Juniors should have a letter to say that they are taking part in the trials with the hope of 

gaining a place in the competition.  Miss Raw. 

 

 

Table Tennis - West Yorkshire Championships  

 

Last week I took Callum Earl, Yousuf Arshad, Paddy Durkin and Harry Wilford to Bradford Grammar to play 

one of the toughest competitions in the season. The West Yorkshire Individual Championships. All the boys 

played group matches with Callum and Harry drawn in the same group. 

 

All the matches were played to a very high standard and proved a real challenge for them. They stayed 

focused and gave terrific performances. Unfortunately it was the top 2 in each group that went through to 

the knockout stage, to which they didn't manage to achieve. Well done boys for all your efforts and this 

was a great experience for you all.     

 

Miss S Raw  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Lady Lane Park School  

 
Clubs and Activities –Spring Term 2019 

 

To start week commencing Monday 7
th

 January 2019 unless stated. 

 

  Location 

 

 

Day Time Hall/Gym Outside Classroom Staff 

 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Jnr Choir – (F4-U6) Mrs Cartwright 

Mrs Lorimer 

 3.30-4.30 Table Tennis  

(L6-U6) 

  Miss Raw 

 

 3.30-4.30   Lego Club  

(F4-F5) 

Mrs Cardus 

 3.30-4.30 Cancelled due to YHA York 

Meeting 

Homework 

clinic (L6-U6) 

Mrs Arnold 

 

 3.30-4.30  Football 

club (F2-F3)  

 Mr Rawling 

Mr Walker 

 4.30-5.40 Dance (F4-F5)   Mrs Hudson 

 

Tuesday 3.30-5.30 Gym Club   Mrs Waters 

 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

Wednesday 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 2.10-2.30 Table Tennis  

(F2-F3) 

  Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.15 Table Tennis 

(F4-F5) 

  Miss Raw 

Mrs Mulligan 

 3.30-5.20 Ballet   Mrs Prescott 

 3.30-5.30  Fixtures  Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Arnold 

 7.00-8.00p.m Leavers’ Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F2-F3)   Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.15  Activ-8 

(F1) 

 Mrs Kernick 

Mrs Wilson 

 9-12.30 Voice works   Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-4.15   STEM club (F3) Mrs Moffat 

 3.30-4.30  Football 

club 

(F4-U6) 

 Mr Walker 

Mr Saunders 

 

 3.30-4.30  Netball club 

(F3-U6) 

 Mrs Smith 

Miss wright 

 

Friday 8.00-8.30 Jnr Running Club. 

(F4-U6) 

Mr Walker 

 

 9-12.30 Keyboard   Mrs Cartwright 

 1.00-1.30 Dance  Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (L6-U6)  Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Forest Schools 

Spring Term 2019 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

30/01/19 Form 5 27/02/19 Form 2 

06/02/19 Lower 6 06/03/19 Form 4 

13/02/19 Upper 6 13/03/19 Form 3 

 20/03/19 Form 5 

 27/03/19 Lower 6 

 03/04/19 Upper 6 

 

Summer Term 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

24/04/19 Form 2 12/06/19 Form 2 

01/05/19 Form 3 19/06/19 Form 4 

08/05/19 Activity Week 26/06/19 Form 1 

15/05/19 Form 1 03/07/19 KG/LKG 

22/05/19 KG/LKG  10/07/19 F3 

 

Forest School Packed Lunches 

 

Please remember we are a nut free school when preparing packed lunches for Forest School.  This also 

includes Nutella.  There have been occasions recently where parents have forgotten, which could have 

been potentially dangerous for children with allergies.  Many thanks for your cooperation and continued 

support.  Below is a great example of the kit needed for a day in the woods! 

 

                                        The Forest School Team (Mrs A Grote & Mrs S Cardus) 

 

 

Little Princess Trust 

 

 Iris Fenwick (Form 3) is having her hair cut for the first time in February, her hair is down to the back of her 

legs now and Iris has kindly decided she would like to donate her hair to the Little Princess Trust who make 

wigs for Children who have lost their hair through cancer treatment and other illnesses.  

 

I have set up a just giving page for donations and I will also bring a donation box into the school office for 

any cash donations. Any donation big or small would be gratefully received as these donations go towards 

making the wigs and also buying wigs for children who need a specialist colour/type of hair.   We will take 

lots of pictures of the hair cut as well! 

 

Please find below the link to the just giving page and also the link to the Little Princess Trust for more 

information on this amazing charity.  

 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/irisshaircut   & http://www.littleprincesses.org.uk/ 



 

Mrs Sam Fenwick  

 
 
 
Snow/Bad Weather Warnings 

 

1. If school will not be opening due to a heavy fall of snow or in fact closed for any reason, we will issue a 

text message. Sometimes it is possible to open the school later than usual to allow us to secure the site 

and make it as safe as possible, and again we would use our text messaging service to notify you of this. 

  

2. In some instances, when conditions worsen during the school day, please take the initiative to collect 

your child as soon as possible.  There is no necessity to telephone, just come.  We would, of course, 

remain in school until the last child has been collected.  It would be inappropriate for children to be left 

in Crèche under such circumstances and all after-school activities would likewise be cancelled. 

  

3. If conditions are extremely icy, please do not take any undue risk to yourselves (or your cars!).  In such 

circumstances we will understand if your child is later than usual getting to school, or you decide not to 

risk the journey at all. Much better to be safe than sorry, for you and especially your children, are very 

precious, again there is no need to telephone the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Menu 28.1.19 

 

 

Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

 

Friday 

Homemade Pizza 

 

 

 

Sweetcorn & Potato 

Wedges 

 

 

Fresh Fruit Salad 

 

 

 

Cottage Pie  / Quorn 

Cottage Pie 

 

 

Peas & Carrots 

 

 

 

Oaty Fruit Crumble 

& Custard 

Chicken & Leek Pie / 

Vegetable Pie 

 

 

Diced Potatoes 

 

 

 

Banoffee Pie 

Pork Steaks / 

Spinach & Ricotta 

Parcel 

 

Mashed Potatoes, 

Carrots/Swede & 

Gravy 

 

Jam Sponge & 

Custard 

 

Tuna Melts 

 

 

 

Winter Salad & Corn 

Cobettes 

 

 

Ice Cream & Toffee 

Sauce 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
Holiday Club - Spring Bank – Mon June 3rd – Thurs 6th 2019 

  

One exciting week of holiday fun is planned for your children this spring bank, which will be 

full of fun and excitement! From enjoying forest arts and crafts, through to learning how to 

play, we will have something for every child with each session tailored to suit their age and 

interests. These weeks will be a wonderful and fun way for your child to spend part of their 

time. 

  

What will the week include? 

  

This week has its own special theme – “The children of the lost forest” - Mrs A. Grote will be 

enhancing the week by building dens for the Round heads and the Caverliers in the Prince of 

Wales Forest. The week will be absolutely brilliant fun and a truly unique experience, as we 

will turn back time to how these people used to live. 

  

On top of the drama in the woods, there will be plenty of time for the children to relax, 

enjoy some fresh air and take part in additional activities such as, football, rounders and 

having fun with water play!  We have invited Mr. M Rawling along covering Football, Cricket 

and Mrs Grote will be cooking on a fire and showing forest survival during the holiday. 

  

Last year the children said….. 
  
“This was the best week ever!  We have built dens, learnt to play golf, practised survival 
training, been singing, eating, played with our friends, learnt some dance moves, mined for 
treasure on the school field and had picnics in the sunshine.” (Form 4) 
  
“Thank you for a brilliant week Mrs Earl, please can we play the wolf game again next year, I 
really love it - it is so funny and scary”? (Form 1) 

  

Please fill in the accompanying form to reserve your places. 

  

If you wish to discuss any aspects of the holiday club then please let Mrs S. Earl know and 

she would be happy to answer any queries (either catch her in the playground or leave a 

message with Mrs Wright in the office). 

  

  

Mrs S. Earl 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

Booking Form 
 

Spring Bank Holiday Club – Mon 3rd to Thurs 6th June 2019 

 

Standard hours (9am – 4pm) 

4 days - £95 

3 days - £85 

2 days - £60 

1 day  -  £30 

Extended hours (8.30am – 4.30am) 

4 days - £105 

3 days - £95 

2 days - £70 

1 day  -  £40 

Extra Extended hours (8.00 – 5.00pm) 

4 days - £115 

3 days - £105 

2 days - £80 

1 day  -  £50 

 

   

Days  

Standard 

Hours 9.00am 

to 4.00pm 

 

Extended 

Hours 8.30am 

to 4.30pm 

Extra 

Extended 

Hours  

8.00am to 

5.00pm 

 

 

Totals 

June    £ 

Monday 3rd      

Tuesday 4th      

Wednesday 5th     

Thursday 6th      

Total £ £ £ £ 

 

Name of Child: _______________________________  Form: _________ 
 

Name of Parent/Carer: _________________________ 

 

Signature of Parent/Carer:_______________________ 

  

Please make a bank transfer payable to Mrs S. Earl 

Sort Code: 20-76-92 

Account no: 13450147 

***Please write your child’s full name as the reference*** 

 

Places are secured on receipt of full payment and will be given on a first come first 

served basis. 

  

Thank you.                       

Mrs S. Earl                       



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 


